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*  Stuff  from the staff  :  Charlie *  

 
 
Texts and Sermons: 
 
October 07 Mark 10:13-16 ñTo Receive The Kingdomò 
October 14 Mark 10:17-27 ñWhat Is That One Thing?ò 
October 21 Mark 10:35-45 ñThe End Of The Lineò 
October 28 John 6:1-15 ñOne More Open Letter to the Churchò 
 

 

World Communion Sunday: 
 
On October 07, we will observe World Communion Sunday and receive the Peace & Global 
Witness Offering.  On this day we join with Christians around the world to celebrate the unity we 
find at the Table of the Lord.  We receive the Offering to support the efforts of our congregation 
and denomination to spread the peace of Christ.  Our congregation will use 25% of the Offering 
for local activities.  The other 75% will help our partners in Mission Presbytery, Synod of the Sun, 
and the General Assembly as they work on behalf of Godôs peacemaking throughout the world.  
 
 

Meeting of Mission Presbytery: 
 
Mission Presbytery will meet at First Presbyterian Church, Mission, October 26 and 27.  
 

Wednesday Night Supper and Study: 
 

We will resume Wednesday Night gatherings beginning November 7thé 
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Reformation Sunday: 
Traditionally celebrated on October 31st, Reformation Day commemorates the movement 
started by Martin Luther in the 16th century.  On Halloween of 1517, Luther, a German monk, 
nailed his ñ95 Thesesò to the door of Wittenberg Church, expressing his concerns over 
corruption found in the Catholic Church.  One of the primary concerns of this ñopen letter to 
the churchò was the selling of ñindulgencesò in order to release people from having to serve 
penance for their sins, which he considered trying to buy their way into heaven.  His act 
opened up a debate with religious scholars of the time that eventually lead to the Protestant 
Reformation.   

 
Presbyterians celebrate the tradition that grounds their faith on Reformation Sunday, always 
the last Sunday in October.  It is an important day, for it allows us to reflect on and celebrate 
our history, and to honor the core belief system of Presbyterianism.  As some of you may 
remember, it has been my custom on many Reformation Sundays to stand with my long-ago 
colleague and offer an open letter of my own to the church I love, not to be nailed anywhere, 
but to examine and reflect upon what it means to be the Church here and now.  On Sunday, 
October 28, my last as Pastor of this Church, I will offer ñOne More Open Letter to the 
Church.ò  

 

 

*  Stuff  from the staff  :  More from Charlie *  

 

COMMITTEE REPORTS - Operations Committee  

ȹȉ±"ȡɔȉ±ȉ̃ȡ Ȉ±ǺƶȉȺ - August 31, 2018  

 

 

Year to Date     8/31/18     8/31/17    2018 Budget  

 
 

Income           $198,221       $216,049  

Expenses             $242,368             $246,754  

 

 

Kay Stanley, 

Treasurer 
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Worship Committee 

Flowers for the Sanctuary are a great way to honor or remember a special 
person, occasion or celebration -   all to the glory of God.  The sign- up sheets are on the 
bulletin board in the hallway by the restrooms.    
 
 

Many thanks to those who participated in our Worship Services: 
Head Ushers:     Kathy Green, Veronika Camehl, and Pati Vincent 
Scripture Readers: 

September 2:  Jake Parr 
September 9:   Jake Parr 
September 23:  Bobby Jackson 
September 30:  Janet Gaskamp and Mindy Durham 

Communion Servers:     Debbie Shedden, Katie Henderson, Tom Jaggard, and  
    Adelaide Marlatt 
Communion Preparer:   Veronika Camehl and Debbie Shedden 
Door Handlers/Greetersó: Kim Thompson and Veronika Camehl 
 
Thanks are also given to Carolyn Watters for her Childrenõs message, and to others who 
assist with the service each Sunday.  A very special òThank Youó from the Worship 
Committee for your participation. 
 
September Happenings: 
 
Sunday, September 9 -   Harper & Kensington, the twin baby girls of Jere and Tiffany 
McNeeley were baptized.  Both parents grew up in our church and were married here as 
well.  It was a special day. The little girls are the granddaughters of Kelly and Scott 
McNeeley, long- time members of First Presbyterian Church of Rockport.   
 
Sunday, September 23  -  After 28 years at 1st Pres., Pastor Charlie seems to know the 
sermons we need to hear and seemed to be making each one better than the week before.  
In addition, our choir delivered a beautiful version of òHere I Am, Lordó.  When they 
finished, you could have heard a pin drop. It was moving and beautifully performed. 
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Game Night  and  Dinner  
fÎġĆÌÙĖ ʵʻġë ʹˊʷʴ-ʻˊʴʴ 
íĀ ġëÙ EÙúúĆĲĚëíē KÀúúː 

µÙ˫úú ÌÙ ĚÙĖıíĀç WíĀç vÀĀÎë -ëíÎ÷ÙĀː -ĆÿÙ
ÙĀöĆĴ À ġíÿÙ Ćæ æĥĀˋ úÀĥçëġÙĖˋ ÀĀÓ æÙúúĆĲĚëíē

Ĳíġë ĆĀÙ ÀĀĆġëÙĖː 

Stuff  
 

 
¶  USHERS ARE:  Janet Gaskamp and Pati Vincent 

¶ Communion is October 2, which is World Communion Sunday. 
¶ Flower sponsorships: The 7th and 21st in October are unassigned.  

Sponsorships do not require a dedication or reason.  The sign up 
calendar is on the bulletin board outside the Mission Room. 

 
 

New Items:   
Pastor Charlie announced his retirement from First Presbyterian effective Oct. 31, 
2018. This means we will be moving into the Thanksgiving/Christmas season with 
ministers with whom we recruit to do single services during this period until an 
interim minister is named by the Session.  Adelaide Marlatt & Mary Hime 
volunteered to represent the Worship Committee in recruiting ministers to conduct 
services for November and December, 2018.    At this release, all of the dates in 
November and December have been filled with ministers, recruited because they were 
either requested by our members or recommended by Mission Presbytery.  They 
include the Chaplin of Mo Ranch, the Chaplin for Hospice of San Antonio, and 
several others who were selected because we felt they would be truly inspiring and 
would have a good message for this time at First Presbyterian as we begin this new 
journey. 

 

More From the Worship Committee  

 

InReach Committee 
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Program Committee 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Wednesday Night - Christian Comedy  

Starting November 7 th  

5:30 p.m. to 7:00 p.m.  

 Join us for food, fellowship and laughter starting Wednesday, November 
7th.  Dinner will be served at 5:30 p.m. and then we will watch a video of one of 
the top Christian comedians.  Children under the age of 12 are welcome to 
have dinner and then watch an Adventure in Odyssey video.  Snacks will also 
be provided.  We all need to eat and we all need to laugh.  This is something 

newégive it a try. 

 
 
1. Date:   October 14  

2. Theme:  Italian Pot Luck 
3. Where:  Youth Center   

4. When:    After the  10:30 Worship Service.   

. 

 

 

Fellowship Committee  

2nd Sunday FELLOWSHIP LUNCH   
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Fellowship Committee  

 
 
 

 
 

Together Letõs Honor and Celebrate 
The Retirement of   

 

Reverend Charlie Schuler 
 

Sunday, October 28, 2018 
First Presbyterian Church Rockport 

301 Hwy 35 North 
  

Church Services 10:30 a.m. 
 

Reception Noon to 2 p.m. 
Refreshments will be served 

 
 12 Dear brothers and sisters, honor those who are your leaders in the Lordõs work.  

They work hard among you and give you spiritual guidance. 
13 Show them great respect and wholehearted love because of their work.  

And live peacefully with each other. 
1 Thessalonians 5:12-13 (NLT) 
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News for Presbyterian Womenéééééé 
 
The PW women resumed their regular monthly meetings on 
September 4th, the first Tuesday of the month.  It was great to be back 
together doing the planning and hearing the reports on the many, great projects 
PW carries out during the year. 
 
Reports were given about the operations and donations of Castaways, the Neet 
Feet (a program which PW set up whereby they work with Counselors in 
ACISD to allow counselor-identified students to purchase shoes at Walmart 
when they need them) and the Good Samaritans program which we support.  The 
reminder was made that both Castaways and Good Samaritans are needing 
workers (even for a few hours).  I hear the people you meet there are great, and 
love to have a good time while serving our community and doing Godõs work. 
 
Scholarships programs for ABC School and the college student currently in our 
BEAS program were discussed and information was shared about the 
upcoming semester program. 
 
NEW BUSINESS: 
The dates for Presbyterian Womenõs Spring Gathering at Mo Ranch, Hunt, Texas, 
will be March 22- 24, 2019.  The theme is The Gift of Friendship, it will be 
hosted by Covenant Presbyterian, Austin, Texas.  Twenty+/- women attended 
this wonderful event in Spring, 2018.   Plan now to attend this upcoming spring.  
The deadline to register will be reported soon.   
 
Bible Study ð 2018- 19 The date of the first Bible Study was September 25th 
at 11:45.   This deals with the promises God gives to us.  In this study, we 
explore the many scriptures in the Bible where God gives the assurance of his 
presence in our lives.  Come, join with others who want to draw closer to Godõs 
word during our group bible study.  Our 1st lesson theme God is not only a 
Promise Maker, but also a Promise Keeper should be very assuring for our lives.  
Come be reminded and strengthened by this study. 
 
Sunday School Happenings:  Parkie Luce reported she will be using the Jesse 
Tree with her students in Sunday School this year and asked for help in doing 
the òPrep workó to get all of the pieces cut and prepared for this project.  If you 
have time and a sharp pair of scissors, call the church 729-6251 and let them 
know. 
 

Save the Date 

SATURDAY ð OCTOBER 6TH IS THE DATE OF THIS YEARSõ 
HOLIDAY SALE!  Veronika Camehl and Pati Vincent are coordinating the 
event which will feature the sale of gently used Halloween, Thanksgiving and 
Christmas decorating items.  We need the help of anyone who can assist with 
pricing and sale preparation.  Call Veronika (361-500-6675) to find out where you 
are most needed, then come to the Sale on the 6th.   

 

Ministering to Women é  
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MINISTERING TO THE COMMUNITY   

through the use of our facilities é    

The Community Table  

 
Hosts          FPC Coordinator 
 

  09 First Baptist Church   TBD  
  23 RAAR     TBD 
 

Ý STATS for September: 

11:  Sloppy Joes, Corn on the Cob, Tater Tots 

  Dessert:  7 Layer Dessert with Nuts or Banana Pudding 

  Number Served:   93 Diners including Volunteers  

  Host: Holy Cross Lutheran Church 

    25:  Pork Loin, Green Beans, Mashed Potatoes, Rolls 

   Dessert:  Cheesecake with Strawberries 

  Number Served:  136 Diners including Volunteers 

  Host: Holy Cross Lutheran Church 

  Comments:  National Honors Society came and helped with clean up!  

   

 
4 Gloria Garcia 
 Betsy Ann Burton 
 Ruben Garcia 
 8 Bev Jacobson 
 9 Michael Henderson 
 John Bradshaw 
 Parkie Luce 
11  Gary Gilbert 
 Patricia Revel 
15 Salty Cruser 
 Sherry Nash 
 Zach Schuler 
 

18 Don Douglass 
 Debbie Shedden 

20 Pat Daly 
 Shiloh Jordan 
21 John Jackson 
 Rusty Little 
22 Pat Baugh 
26 Kim Thompson 
28       Barb Goodlock 
 Penny Neff 
31 Debbie Gatewood 

Odds and Endsé 

If your birthday is not listed, or in error, please call the church office        
at 729-6251 or email fpc.churchlady@yahoo.com. 


